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The Steel 

Chalice 
September 2019 

September Worship Theme:  
 

"​ ​Expectation" 
“We need the sweet pain of anticipation to tell us we 

are really alive.”  

Albert Camus 
 

 
 

Sunday, September 1, 2019 
11am Service: ​“​Expectations & Agreements: Moving 

Forward Together​” 

Sometimes we find ourselves at odds with our desires 
for ourselves, our congregation, and the world. Let’s 
explore our commitment to the democratic process and 
see what the futures holds for us. 

 
Worship Lead: Gary Davenport 
Worship Associate: Meredith Williams 
Chalice Lighter: Tim Williams 
Music: Jeff Crouse (Guitar & Vocals) 

 

 

 

Expectation 
 

It can be difficult having 
expectations. Through 
expectation we open 
ourselves to 
disappointment. The 
question I pose to you this 
month is this: Is it wise to 
protect ourselves from 
disappointment? 
 

Pessimism is one form of protection against 
disappointment. Pessimism is one potent form of 
expectation. It’s expecting the worst. The wisdom of 
this response is by expecting the worst, there is less of a 
chance of dire disappointment. It is a valid response to 
the unpredictability of a life that surprises and startles 
us in profound ways. 
 
Great expectations may be perceived as the realm of 
fools. It could be argued that only a fool would expect 
pleasure and joy in a world that regularly delivers 
sadness and heartache. I am about to embark on a 
meditation retreat, called a sesshin in the Zen tradition. 
It will be a week of silence. Often it can be a difficult 
experience both physically and mentally for those are 
not accustomed to being silent and still for so long. I am 
one of those unaccustomed to this. 
 
I was curious to read advice from those who have done 
a similar retreat, and I came across this piece of advice 
from Zen Master Robert Aitkin Roshi: You can survive 
retreat two ways. One way is to focus on just getting 
through it. The second way is to just be open to 
whatever happens, moment by moment. Both ways will 
get you through the retreat, but only the latter will 
make you grateful you did it. 
 
Given this, I offer you a middle ground between 
pessimism and optimism: expect the unexpected, be 
open. Our expectations in our head are often too 
narrow to make space for the life that awaits us. The 
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expectation of a life larger than our imagining is an 
expectation that can sustain us and make us glad. 
Embedded in this larger life will be disappointment, or 
things going differently than we wish they would. It will 
also include unexpected pleasure and joy, the kind of 
pleasure that can’t be planned or expected. It is wise to 
anticipate this larger life, a life of both disappointment 
and pleasure. 
 
This larger life awaits us in expectation. It waits for us 
simply to accept and surrender our limited ideas to its 
awesome presence in the place we are. It is our human 
birthright to have an expectation of living as fully as we 
can with the time we are given. The time we are given 
will include disappointment, but I don’t think this means 
we should abandon expectation for a larger life that 
awaits us. 
 
Contacting Rev. Joseph 
 

If you want to be in touch with Rev. Joseph Boyd, please 
email him at ​jboyd@uuyo.org​.  
 
September Bits from the Board 
 
It’s been a beautiful summer.  I personally treasure the 
time of year when we can go to our favorite farm stand 
and get fresh tomatoes and corn on the cob.  I grew up 
with an appreciation for efficient and cost-effective 
food shopping, perfectly happy to get all my food at the 
nearest super-sized food market with “ok” food pretty 
much any time of the year.  My wife Stephanie has 
given me an appreciation for local, truly fresh food and 
for getting to know the people who help bring food to 
my table.  We know them by name and each time i 
show up they ask me if I’m ready for another jar of 
ghost pepper salsa that they stock just because I like it.  
Try that at the super-sized place, right? 
 
My maternal grandfather was a farmer, and I have fond 
memories of visiting my grandparents each summer for 
the county and state fairs in Indianapolis, where both 
tomatoes and corn were plentiful and fresh.   
 
Living in farm country as I do now, I get to travel along 
country roads that snake through lush green cornfields 
and my heart just sings.  I also see all of these things as 
expressions of UU principles - especially respect for the 
interdependent web of all existence of which we are a 
part.  I hope you are enjoying summer as much as I am. 

There are many opportunities to get involved at UUYO 
throughout the year, with a vibrant climate change 
group taking shape and many other activities that you 
can find on our calendar each week and in the monthly 
newsletter.  All are welcome to every activity that 
happens at UUYO, so if you are interested, just dive 
right in and figure things out as you go.  If you think 
everyone who is already there has all the answers, that 
isn’t the case!  Join in and enjoy the process of finding 
your way through something new. 
 
The 2020 stewardship program is taking shape.  We 
have an experienced team running the program and are 
always looking for folks who are interested in helping 
out.  It’s really a great opportunity to get to know your 
fellow members and to have real conversations about 
why we care about UUYO, and about what we want to 
do to make sure it remains the vibrant community we 
want it to be. 
 
At the August Board meeting, we welcomed Lisbet 
White as our newest Board member, filling in one of our 
vacant positions.  Lisbet has been an energetic force at 
UUYO ever since the first time she visited, so we are 
excited to have some of that energy directed toward 
governance at UUYO. 
 
Thank you for being a part of the UUYO community.  Be 
sure to make your mark - show up, get involved.  We 
welcome you! 
 

Andy Crabb 
Board President 
 
UUYO’s New Office Assistant 

Greetings! I am so excited to start working at UUYO. I 
am from Gustavus, Ohio and have also spent some time 

in the Greenville PA area during and after 
college. I am a Thiel College 2014 
Graduate. My husband Shawn and I have 
one son, an energetic 2-year-old named 
Tommy. For fun I love to make jewelry, 
paint, and try new crafts out. I also enjoy 

old movies and classic rock because I’m a bit of an old 
soul. It has been wonderful meeting so many of you 
already and I look forward to getting to know you and 
the ommunity better. 
                                                                   Sarah King 
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From the Director of Religious Education! 
 
It is time for Religious Education to start up again! 
Beginning September 8th, RE will be available during 
the service in the Children’s Chapel. For children under 
5 who are unable to be in a classroom, childcare is 
available in the nursery. 

As it is a new year and things have changed, RE will be 
evolving to fit the needs of the current congregation. 
If you have any questions about changes or just general 
questions, please feel free to email Director of Religious 
Education, Mystery Wallis, at ​dre@uuyo.org​.  

 
September 8 
"Homecoming Sunday: Water Communion" 
 

 We are coming home to our 
sanctuary upstairs for this 
celebratory service. Please bring a 
small amount of water from a 
place that has had meaning for 
you. This will be an extraordinary 

event​ for ​the whole family. 

 
Give Away the Plate 

This program donates the undesignated collection at 
Sunday services to one specific charity per month. UUYO’s 
Give Away the Plate recipient for September 2019 is St. 
John’s Episcopal Church.  

St. John's Episcopal Church will host Diana Butler Bass, 
author of Grateful: The Transformative Power of Giving 
Thanks, Grounded: Finding God in the World-A Spiritual 
Revolution and Christianity After Religion: The End of 
Church and the Birth of a New Spiritual Awakening for a 
public lecture.  
 
Bass weaves together social science research, spiritual 
wisdom, and contemporary issues as she calls for a richer 
understanding and practice of gratitude. What emerges 
are surprising insights about the power of thankful living 
to change how we treat one another, and how we might 
transform our world. 
 
The event will take place at St. John's Episcopal Church 
(323 Wick Ave., Youngstown, OH) on Tuesday, October 8 
at 7 PM. Tickets are $15. 

Book Group Activity 

Book Group 1  
September 17, 2019   5:30 pm in Channing Hall 

The September meeting of Book Group 1 is on a 
different date and in a different place than usual.  

This month we are part of the 
kickoff event for ​The NEA Big 
Read​ in cooperation with Lit 
Youngstown, the Public Library of 
Youngstown and Mahoning 
County, and the English Center. 

To join in this community event 
start reading ​Into the Beautiful 
North​ by Luis Alberto Urrea, 
whose novel tells the story of 

teenage Nayeli who works at a taco shop in her Mexican 
village and dreams about her father who went to the 
United States when she was young. She realizes that he 

isn’t the only man who has left town;​ ​there are almost 

no men in the village as they have all gone north. While 
watching The Magnificent Seven, Nayeli decides to go 
north herself and recruit seven men—her own “Siete 
Magníficos”—to return her hometown and protect it 
from the bandidos who plan on taking it over. 

Into the Beautiful North​ is available from ​libraries in 
Mahoning Count​y​ in several formats: audiobook, eBook, 
paperback, and hardcover.  

The September Book Group meeting will include a 
discussion of the book, followed by an ethnic potluck 
dinner. Following the dinner there will be a 
presentation of the Wick Poetry Center’s Traveling 
Stanzas, as well as presentations and narratives from 
recent Youngstown immigrants.  

Book Group 2 
Date to be announced later 

This group will discuss ​The Nose​ by Gogol. 
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Book Group 3  
September 10, 2019 7:00 pm at Satre home 

After reading non-fiction by two major authors, 
Frederick Douglass and W.E.B. DuBois, our group 
decided to turn to fiction. We chose ​Beloved​, Pulitzer 
Prize winner, and the most well-known work by Ohio 
native Toni Morrison. Sadly Ms. Morrison died in early 
August at age 88, after a remarkable life, having written 
novels, essays, plays, children’s books, and nonfiction. 
She was awarded countless times for her writing, 
including the Nobel Prize for Literature in 1993. 

Beloved​ is inspired by a story of a slave mother who, 
when apprehended under the Fugitive Slave Act, killed 
her child rather than return her to slavery. Morrison 
creates a ghost in her post-Civil War setting of this 
incident, and weaves around it the story of a family 
whose history of slavery impacts personality, behaviors, 
and relationships. 

Join in the discussion of ​Beloved​ on Tuesday, September 
10, at 7:00 p.m. at the home of Ellen and Lowell Satre, 
1872 Goleta Ave. E-mail ​l​esatre@gmail.com​ for 
directions or other information. 

 

Interfaith Shabbat and Potluck 

 

On Friday evening, August 23, 2019 the weather 
cooperated while about 60 people gathered on the 
shared lawn between UUYO and Congregation Rodef 
Sholom for an Interfaith Shabbat service.  
 
Following the service, we enjoyed a potluck meal in the 
Moyer Room at Rodef Sholom with members of the 
next-door congregation as well as with folks from St. 
John’s Episcopal Church, First Presbyterian Church, 
Woodland Park United Methodist Church, and members 
of the Wick Park Neighborhood Association. It became 

evident that an interfaith potluck is even more diverse 
and delicious than a UUYO potluck – which is to say, it 
was magnificent!  
 
To paraphrase the words of Oliver Twist: 'Please, sir or 
madam, I want some more events like this. 
 

The World We Live In 

Considering recent events in our country relating to 
violence against churches and social justice activities 
such as this congregation supports the Board of 
Trustees is working to implement structures and 
policies in line with the UUA’s ​Becoming a Safer 
Congregation: A UU Guide to Effective Safety Policies 
and Practices​. 
 
We began with the installation of a keyless security 
system that is backed up by video and can be accessed 
remotely in the event of an alarm at the church 
building. The security system is working well, but needs 
the assistance of humans entering and leaving the 
building: 

● Make sure doors close completely behind you – 
especially the handicap door facing Elm Street, 
which tends to “almost” close but does not 
actually close. Help it along and test to be sure 
it cannot be opened from the outside. 

● If you are not sure if you are the last person in 
the building check to see if there is anyone in 
the church office or in the RE office.  

● If you know there is only one person left in the 
building when you leave, make sure the block is 
not in the Illinois Avenue door. 

● if you are the last person in the building  and 
the people who left before you did not close 
doors the alarm will not set 

We have established a Safer Congregations Committee, 
chaired by Judy DeGenova, to work on other issues of 
safety and security. 

In June the UUYO Board of Trustees adopted a Policy 
Regarding Disruptive Behavior. That policy, along with 
all other Board policies, is available on the ​website​ and 
in notebooks outside the UUYO Office and in the Board 

Room.  
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"Entering Stillness" 
September 11th, Wed. 6-7:30 pm, Schweitzer Lounge 

Rev. Joseph 
recently 
experienced a 
weeklong silent 
meditation 
sesshin at Zen 
Mountain 
Monastery. As 

this is the 18th anniversary of the attacks on September 
11th, come for a conversation on the role stillness can 
play in engaging fear and uncertainty. Families are 
welcome - there will be coloring books and other 
activities for children.  

Please RSVP if you plan to attend by e-mailing 
j​boyd@uuyo.org 
 
 
"And How are the Children?" 
September 25th, Wed. 6 -7:30 pm, Schweitzer Lounge 

 
 

The Masai tribe in Africa would use the standard 
greeting with one another: "Kasserian Ingera," 
translated in English as "And how are the children?" The 
standard reply was the "All the children are well." 
How can we live into this affirmation in our community? 
Join the conversation. Families are welcome - there will 
be coloring books and other activities for children. 

 
Please RSVP to Rev. Joseph if you plan to attend by 
e-mailing​ ​jboyd@uuyo.org 
 

 

 

 
Northside Farmers’ Market 
Saturdays 10 am - 1 pm at UUYO through October 
 
The Northside Farmers' Market is held every Saturday, 
10:00 am - 1:00 pm, on the church grounds. People who 
want to help make brewed coffee and/or staff the table 
please contact Jim Converse 330-518-6971. You can also 
send a text or email to ​jwconverse@gmail.com​, or see 
me at church.  

Meditation Group 
Sunday, September 8 and 22 from 4-5pm 
 
All are welcome to attend UUYO's meditation group on 
July 14 and 28 from 4 to 5pm. If it is your first time 
attending this group, please come 15 minutes early  
(3:45 pm) for some basic instruction. 
 
The group will meet in the Youth Room at UUYO on the 
second and fourth Sunday of the month. Teachings will 
be presented in the Tibetan Buddhist tradition. We will 
be using the book The Places That Scare You by Pema  
Chödrön.​ Each meeting, the group will read a section of 
the book, have a short discussion, and then sit together 
in silent meditation. There is no fee for these 
meditation sessions - just bring a peaceful spirit, and an 
open mind. If you have questions, please contact Linda 
Scharf by phone at (412) 295-1171 or by email at 
spiritdancer2008@yahoo.com 
 
Work Party 
Saturday, September 21 from 10am-2pm 
 
The third Saturday this month will be September 21. 
There is still plenty to do to spruce up the grounds 
before winter sets in, and to catch a few rays. Coffee 
and cold drinks gratis. Questions -  call Bob Seibold,  
724-981-4791. 
 
Foreign Policy Discussion Group 
Sunday, September 22 at 12:30pm 
 
The fourth Sunday this month will be September 22. We 
will probably be winding up the Mideast and choosing 
new topics for the future. As always, please feel free to 
bring your own ideas, questions and   comments. We 
will meet in Schweitzer Lounge. Questions - call Bob 
Seibold,  724-981-4791. 
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Newcomers’ Circle 
Sunday, September 22 from 12:30-1pm 
 
Each ​month we hold an informal gathering of 
Newcomers and recent visitors.  We create space to 
learn a bit more about our church and to consider ways  
to become involved.  The Newcomers’ Circles usually 
last no more than 30 minutes.  It is a fun way to get to 
know other recent visitors and to get your questions  
answered. 
 
We will meet in the Schweitzer Lounge, on the lower 
level down the Religious Education hall, at 12:15.  Grab 
a snack, bring your children and join us!  
 
For more information, contact Karen Lapidus at 
kklure@prodigy.net​. 
 
 
“Don’t Wait, Just Tell Me!” 
Friday, October 4th, 6 pm, Channing Hall 
 

On Friday, October 4, come 
to UYO's first​ “Don't Wait, 
Just Tell Me!"​ quiz show 
fundraiser. You'll see friendly 
faces, hear horrible jokes, 
and learn some surprising 

true stories that have recently hit the headlines. The 
event is inspired by the NPR news quiz show “Wait, 
Wait, Don’t Tell Me” and will take place on Friday, 
October 4, 6-9 pm, in Channing Hall.  
 
Refreshments will be served throughout the evening. 
There will be a silent auction from 6-7 pm, the show will 
run from 7-8 pm, and the 50/50 raffle and auction 
winners will be announced as soon as the show 
concludes. 
 
Childcare will be provided... but booze will not, so 
BYOB! 

 
 
Tickets are $12/person and will be available at church 
starting on Sunday, September 1 (and they can also be 
purchased at the door if they aren’t sold out). All 
proceeds will go to UUYO. The event is open to all 
church members, friends of the church, and friends of 
friends of the church, so share the news! 
 
If you have questions, would like to volunteer, or offer 
an auction item, please contact Diana Palardy at 
330-272-2793 or ​dqpalardy@gmail.com​. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Vintage Sale – Items from Therese’s Collection 
Friday – Sunday, September 13-15th 10-6 pm 
 
During this event Channing Hall will be filled with items 
from Therese’s Collection – 30 years of vintage, classic 
and current art,  fashion, furniture, glassware, linens, 
peaceworks, pottery and oddities of all kinds.  
 
Artists and designers include Georgia O’Keefe, Michael 
Green, Tom Welsh, Mike Miletta, Nanette Lepore, Clare 
Puscarczyk, Joyce Beilik, Givenchy, Halston, Vera Wang, 
Dior, and others. 
 

 

 

 

 
There will be a silent auction of some pieces of 
Youngstown memorabilia during the sale. A percentage 
of the proceeds will be shared with UUYO. 
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Notes from Stewardship 

For the September 2019 UUYO Newsletter 

 

 

 

Fall is coming, and this middle-aged woman’s thoughts 

turn to ... matters  of Stewardship?? Seriously, though, 

fall is the time of year that we at UUYO conduct the 

annual pledge drive that determines the financial 

viability of our beloved community for the coming year. 

It is when we take stock of our own personal financial 

situation, give deep discernment to how valuable this 

church is to us, and make a promise, or pledge, of 

support for the next calendar year. It is up to us to 

support our church, plain and simple. And it is up to each 

of us, individually, to do our part. 

 

For those of you who have been part of UUYO or any 

other church, this will be a familiar ritual. For those who 

are new here, or perhaps new to a church community at 

all, this might be completely unfamiliar. In any case, we 

on the Stewardship Team hope you will take part in the 

annual pledging process with beginner’s eyes. 

Stewardship is the sacred act of taking responsibility for 

what we value.  

 

Our campaign theme this year is ‘Pledge It Forward,’ and 

we are trying something new. 

 

 As the triumvirate of Frank Bishop, Brian Konya, and I 

prepare to step back from leadership after 3 years of 

running the pledge drive, we are facilitating a process 

where each of you, and yes, we mean each of you (!) will 

be responsible for ‘pledging’ at least one other 

member/friend.  Something new indeed!  And something 

that will hopefully inspire a small handful of you to step 

up to a bigger role next year. You won’t be on your own. 

We’ll equip you with all that you will need to conduct a  

 

simple, meaningful pledge conversation, and we are 

going to make it EASY!  

 

We also listened to your feedback, and we are going to 

make it QUICK!  The drive kicks off on October 13th and 

wraps up on November 3rd. Please save the date now to 

participate in an after-church pledging session on one or 

more of these Sundays: October 13th, 20th, 27th, or 

November 3rd. Sign-ups will be posted in September. 

 

Yours in faith—Lisbet White, Frank Bishop, and Brian 

Konya 

 

Hospitality Teams Schedule 

 

Our hospitality teams do so much to make Sunday 

morning come together: Greet, welcome, provide coffee 

and treats at coffee hour. If you are interested in joining a 

hospitality team, please contact Linda Mohn 

(lmohn2005@yahoo.com). 

 

Please be sure and thank the folks on this month's team. 

 

Team 2:  Sept 1 – Sept 15 

 

● Anita Wesler  - Communicator  

● Marcia & Ralph Malmer – Facilitators 

● Danna Bozick 

● Cheryl & Galen  Elser 

● Luanna Jacobs 

● Lanore & Matt Jones 

● Cathy Kajut 

● Jon Locketti 

● Sarah Lown 

● Hannah Moses 
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● Kelsey Myers 

● Patti Rudawsky 

● Linda Scharf 

● Jorine Stone 

● Trudee Weatherby 

● Alternate:  Carmen Motteguedes  

● Alternate: Amelia Brewer 

 

Team 3: Sept 22 – Oct 13 

(TLC _ Tri-Lateral Commission) 

 

● ·​Linda Mohn – Communicator 

● ·​Susie Beiersdorfer – Facilitator 

● ·​Diana Shaheen – Facilitator 

● ·​Shahzeem Bhayani 

● ·​Audra & Jason Carlson 

● ·​Ashleigh Davis 

● ·​Judy Degenova 

● ·​Chris Heck & Jessica Myers 

● ·​Ron Heinbaugh 

● ·​Karen Lapidus 

● ·​Sarah Lowry 

● ·​Dianna Mason 

● ·​Gene Pusateri & Susan Miracle 

● ·​Mary June Tartan 

● ·​Deborah Wilson 

 

 

Pastoral Care 

If you have a pastoral care need or know of someone in 

our congregation who might have a need, please contact 

Cathy Kajut by phone at 330-774-2168. 

 

October Newsletter Submissions Due 

Sunday, September 23, at 9am 

 

You can send newsletter information as soon as you are 

ready; ​no date is too early​.  Please include the start and 

stop time of your event and the ever helpful "who, what, 

where, when, and why" in your description.  

 

Stuff to Know 
 
Church Calendar 
 
The most up-to-date version of the church calendar is on 
the website. Please contact the office  

(​office@uuyo.org​, 330-746-3067) if you wish to list a 
church event on the calendar 
 
Staff 
Rev. Joseph Boyd, Minister ​jboyd@uuyo.org 
Mystery Wallis, Director of Religious Education 
dre@uuyo.org 
Sarah King, Office Assistant ​office@uuyo.org 
 
 
Leaders 
 
Board of Trustees 2019 
 
President - Andy Crabb 
Vice President - Gene Pusateri 
Secretary - Marguerite Felice 
Treasurer - Louisa Berger 
Judy DeGenova 
Diana Shaheen 
Lisbet White 
 
Committee Chairpersons 
 
Martin Berger, Building and Grounds 
Lowell Satre, Endowment 
Ralph Malmer, Green Sanctuary 
Linda Mohn, Hospitality 
Jan Grigsby, LGBTQ+ Committee 
Sarah Lowry, Share the Plate 
Kelsey Myers, Worship Associates Coordinator 
 
Mission Statement 
 
Our Mission is to build a diverse and transformative 
spiritual community, help people live lives of  
wholeness, and promote justice, peace, and religious 
freedom. 
 
The rainbow flag outside of the church signifies that UUYO 
is an official "Welcoming Congregation" for the  
LGBTQ+ community. 
 
Office Hours  
Friday & Saturday, 9 am-4:30 pm 
Sunday, 9 am -3:30 pm 
 
How to Contact UUYO  
 
Email: ​office@uuyo.org  
Mail: ​1105 Elm Street Youngstown. OH 44504 
(330) 746-3067 
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September Events 

9/1/19 Social Justice Ministry Meeting (SL) 12-2pm 
9/5/19  Board Meeting (BR) 6pm 
9/7/19 Northside Farmers’ Market 10am-1pm 
9/8/19 Water Communion (SA) 11:00 am 
9/8/19 Worship Associates Meeting (BR) 12:30-1:30pm 
9/8/19 Climate Change Committee (YR) 12:30 pm 
9/8/19 Meditation (YR) 4-5pm (if new, come at 3:45pm)  
9/9/19 Mahoning Valley Panel on Climate Change (CH) 7:00 pm 
9/11/19 “Entering Stillness” (SL) 6-7:30 pm 
9/13-15/19  Vintage Sale – Items from Therese’s Collection (CH) 10 am-6 pm 
9/15/19 Climate Change Committee (YR) 12:30 pm 
9/17/19 Big Read (CH) 5:30-9:00 
9/21/19 Northside Farmers’ Market 10am-1pm 
9/21/19 Work Party 10--2pm  
9/22/19 Climate Change Committee (YR) 12:30 pm 
9/22/19 Foreign Policy Discussion Group (SL) 12:30pm 
9/22/19 Newcomers Meeting (BR) 12:30-1pm 
9/22/19 Meditation (YR) 4-5pm (if new, come at 3:45pm)  
9/25/19 “And How are the Children?” (SL) 6-7:30 pm 
9/28/19 Northside Farmers’ Market 10am-1pm 
9/29/19 Climate Change Committee (YR) 12:30 pm 
10/4/19 You Call That News (CH) 6-9 pm 

 
 

Legend for locations: (BR) Board Room; (CC) Children's 
Chapel/Patio Room; (CH) Channing Hall; (SA) Sanctuary; 
(SL) Schweitzer Lounge; (YR) Youth Room 
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